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1. Roundtable - Chief Florman opened the meeting to questions and comments.

Brandon Gillett attended as a guest to observe and understand the dynamic of the committee. The committee members introduced themselves and stated their position and the group they represent.

Question: Are the Use of Force Policy and Administrative Procedures completed, or are they returning to the committee for further discussion? Is there a role for the Advisory Committee at the student-led forum on May 6, 2025?
Answer: Chief Florman said the Use of Force Policy and Administrative Procedures won’t be brought back. The chief has received direction not to bring APs & BPs to the committee until the process is figured out. The Military Equipment and Conducted Energy Device policies won’t be brought back to the committee until a decision is made whether or not the college will be moving forward with the equipment. She does not have an update on the committee's role for the May 6 Forum. President Garcia is working on the format.

Question: What is the purpose of the committee?
Answer:  The College is reevaluating the function of several committees. This committee's role is under discussion as it relates to Title 5 requirements. This should be a college committee, not necessarily chaired by the chief. Committee members work as ambassadors to their respective groups. 
Question: The Academic Senate said that the Faculty is asking about the regularity of training.
Answer: Firearms training – the chief said there will be a policy in place, and she is looking for a consistent place to hold firearms training for the sworn officers. 
Question: Where will the funds come from? Will it come from Instruction?
Answer: The chief said she can’t speak to where the money will come from, but the department does have a budget for equipment and training.
Question: What does the cost of the weapons look like? The ongoing costs might not be as much as people think.
Answer: The costs would be based on the type selected. Now that P&CS is responsible for all law enforcement on campus, the department will need more staff, equipment, and funding. 
Question: Will Narcan be kept in the patrol vehicles?
Answer: A new state law allows Health Centers to provide Narcan to students. The Health Center keeps Narcan in its emergency response kits. The college has to decide whether it wants to provide college employees and non-sworn officers training on how to administer Narcan. If the college decided to move forward, sworn officers would need training through the county emergency medical services authority.
Comments: 
The forum appeared to be mainly about the rifles; unsure if that was the intention.
It was intended to be the President’s forum. The discussion of certain tools created the most questions.
What was seen at the forum was people reacting to past experiences. It is uncertain if the students who spoke represented the entire student body.
Members of the DHH community felt overwhelmed about the President’s Forum because they could not take part in it.
The DHH representative also stated they have not received friendly responses when calling P&CS dispatch. They would like P&CS to meet with DHH staff and students.
Another committee member commented on experiencing rudeness by the dispatchers and wondered if they will receive additional training now that the department is an official police department. Chief Florman said she is making another proposal for equipment to audio tape phone calls and radio transmissions, which would help in addressing complaints and determining what training, if any, is needed. 
Chief Florman said she would be happy to meet with the DHH community and answer any questions they may have and explain her reasoning for the proposals she’s making.











